PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 19th September 2013

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, Sue Lane, Angela Allenby

Patients: Peter Axe, Christine Axe, Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Alan Bell, Janice Cressey, Barbara Bolton

Chairman:  Mr Axe opened the meeting and thanked Mr Bell and Mrs Ellerton for standing in as chairperson in his absence.

Apologies: Mr Cowling, Mr & Mrs Pike

Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.

NHS 111

Sue informed the PPG that the surgery had been informed that the service was up and running and the surgery could now advertise this fact.

Feedback from Mrs Ellerton: 

Mrs Ellerton attended one meeting initially and then subsequent meetings were postponed and cancelled due to lack of ‘appropriate’ attendees.  She then had an email from the secretary stating that a group had now been set up through ‘nominations’ and no further input was required from Mrs Ellerton so she was therefore no longer a member of the committee.

Mrs Ellerton raised the questions:

· How is information being given to the different PPGs re NHS 111?

· Who is now getting the information?

· There was no transparency in the proceedings and how were the nominations taken and was it advertised?

Suggestions from the PPG re next Practice Survey

The group decided to repeat the 2013 survey with the added question of whether the patient is satisfied with the practice process for referral.  This was suggested by Mrs Bolton who felt it would be a plus point for the practice as the group discussed stories about other practices where patients struggle to be referred and are dissatisfied.

The group were also very complimentary to the practice regarding the ease of getting an appointment on the same day.

Dr George asked the group whether any of them had ever filled out a National Survey via the post.  Mr Axe and Mrs Cressey confirmed that they had some time ago.

Hospital Parking Tariff

The practice had received an email from the Chair of the NL CCG asking practices to make PPG’s aware of changes to visitor parking tariffs and concessions at hospitals.

A copy of the email was available to all members of the group.  Mr Bell who is involved with the hospital parking at SGH informed the group:

· The free 20 minute parking at the hospital had to go as it was being abused by patients who would keep getting another ticket once the 20 minutes were up in order to avoid paying.  This was causing a lot of problems with spaces in the car park and with clinics if patients were missing when being called in.

· The car park was not cost effective and the decision was made that patients should finance their own parking costs.

· There are some drop-off points where the vehicles can be parked for 10 minutes.

There was discussion in the PPG that it would benefit the patients if the Tariff signs were much bigger and more prominent i.e. cost of parking on the ticket machine.

Mrs Cressey also pointed out that her husband had problems parking for dialysis and that the allotted spaces were not being used for the purpose of dialysis patients alone, but hospital staff parking there as well.  Mr Bell suggested an email be sent.

Any other business

· Mr Axe requested that the minutes for the notice board could note, where it states when the next meeting is, that the group welcomed new members; this was agreed.   Angela informed group that the practice had added a slip to new registrations to fill out if they would like to join the PPG; also the practice advertised on the new Jayex Screen in the waiting area and on the website.

· Mr Bell pointed out from the SHMI report that our practice had lowest mortality rate compared to other practices in North Lincs and that SGH are now well below the national average for mortality for comparable sites.  Mortality in Grimsby hospital is still on the higher side.

No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 21st November 2013 at 12.30pm.

The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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